REGINA DUPLICATE BRIDGE CLUB

Minutes of Board Meeting held at the Club Saturday February 20th, 2016
Present:  Joan Quinlan, Larry Hall, Gaylene Spence, Sandy Bingaman, Norma Barber, Nancy Welta, Greg McNamara, Ilsa Krukoff   
Regrets: Marilyn Drever, Dale Wilde, Leslie Mortin, JoAnne Petrychyn   
Joan Quinlan called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.    
1.0 Adoption of the Agenda  
Add   7.4  Canadian Bridge Federation honouring the Andersons
Motion by Sandy Bingaman, seconded by Norma Barber, to adopt the agenda as amended.  Carried.

2.0 Adoption of the minutes of  January 16th, 2016
Amendment – Amend 5.0 to read:  NewWest’s 2015 financial statement should be completed by next meeting.
Motion by Nancy Welta, seconded by Sandy Bingaman, to adopt the minutes of January 16th, 2016, as amended   Carried
3.0 Business Arising from the Minutes of January 16th, 2016
3.1 From 7.4 – Regina Senior Fitness Rental
Joan Quinlan suggested that the Board revisit the decision of January 16th, 2016 in light of the following:

· Our beneficial  relationship with this group in terms of advertising for us

· The usage that is being requested, being only 3 hours rather than a full day

· The usage that is being requested, being for a bridge event.

In consideration of these factors, Joan suggested that we reduce the fee that was initially decided upon

Motion by Sandy Bingaman, seconded by Norma Barber, that we rescind the motion of January 16th, 2016, and that we replace it with the following:  That the Senior Fitness Association be allowed to use the RDBC on Sunday, May 1st for a fee of $30.  Carried.

4.0   President’s Report
  - President Joan Quinlan acknowledged with thanks the initiative shown by Audrey Bruch in 

    taking home and cleaning all the bidding boxes and bidding cards.
        -She also acknowledged with thanks the research provided by Robert Stringer on the cognitive 

          benefits of bridge, in particular for seniors.  She said that this research became the body of the
          application that she submitted on behalf of the RDBC to The Regina Spirit Fund.  The 

          application has now been sent.
5.0  Financial Report
Norma Barber presented her report, which shows a net negative income of -$387.48 for January, and a net income YTD of $114.98.   Norma noted that ACBL sanction fees are up considerably because of the current exchange rate.
Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Larry Hall, to accept the financial report as presented.  Carried.
       Norma asked the Board where to  put $639.25 from investment with Desjardins.

       Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Nancy Welta, that Norma put the $639.25 from 

       Desjardins into our Conexus high interest savings account.  Carried.
       In camera discussion about a matter that came before the Board.  Joan Quinlan will pursue 

       follow-up.

6.0   Old Business
6.1 Update on Sask Power
Joan Quinlan and Nancy Welta have done considerable research, and still have no satisfactory answers.  They shared with the Board a summary comparing costs and kwh for 2013, 2014 and 2015.   They will continue to work on this matter.
7.0  New Business

      7.1   Signing authority for Jim Bingaman
In light of Jim’s appointment as the new Club Manager, this must be reflected in signing authority at the bank.
Motion by Gaylene Spence, seconded by Larry Hall, that former Club Manager Janice Anderson be removed from having signing authority, and that new Club Manager Jim Bingaman be added to the list of those with signing authority for the RDBC, effective immediately.   Carried.      
      7.2   Director assignments
             7.1   In camera discussion . To be revisited in future

             7.2   Request regarding reimbursement for taking directors’ course

                     Ilsa Krukoff will check Club Policy binder regarding eligibility and procedure.

      7.3  Percentage Jackpot
             Ilsa Krukoff brought forward a proposal, based upon input from Club members and a

             recommendation from the Promotions Committee.  Input received suggested that the Club 

             should receive some financial benefit and that many Club members were already assuming 

             that the Club did so.  It was suggested that the amount decided upon could be viewed as 

             donation to the Club.  

             Motion by Nancy Welta, seconded by Larry Hall, that as a part of the percentage jackpot 

             program, 20% of any win would be considered a donation to the Club.  This would take effect 


immediately, once the membership has been informed of the change.  Carried.

             Ilsa will inform the membership of this change in the next CLUB NEWS.

Nancy Welta will make a sign for display at the Club at that time as well

      7.4  Canadian Bridge Federation honouring the Andersons

              Rick Gaucher has contacted Joan Quinlan advising us that Janice and Dick Anderson will be 
receiving the CBF Lifetime Achievement Award.  This is a very prestigious award in 

             recognition of their outstanding service to the CBF and to bridge in Canada.


The Board decided that as a Club we, too, should recognize this honour, especially in light of 

             their many years of involvement and service to the RDBC.  The Board will arrange for a 


party night in honour of the Andersons.  Joan Quinlan will check with the Andersons to see 


their availability before we proceed with details.

8.0  Committee Reports     
      8.1  Promotion and Public Relations  
             Joan Quinlan reported on behalf of the Committee that they were not able to proceed 

with their outreach program  as there were insufficient numbers signing up.
             She also reported regarding the website, we will not proceed at this time with a new 


website.  Rather, Jason Larrivee has agreed to take a look at our current site to see what 


changes he could implement.  
      8.2  Facilities Maintenance
.
Joan Quinlan will connect with the cleaning lady to ask for cleaning of our table tops.

The cleaning lady must also be advised that the Club will be in use on Sunday May 1st.

      8.3  Game Management 

Nothing to report
      8.4  Education Committee

- Gaylene Spence reported that there are 2 lessons left in her current set of lessons.  She said 
  that she has an average of 12 students.  The workshops have been well-attended, and they 
  include some Monday evening players who are there for “tune-ups”  She has been 

               approached re: holding a one-day review later in April.
             -No-one used the free lesson coupons that were provided through the Promotions Committee.


  However, Gaylene did pick up 4 new people for level 2 from advertising.


-Still looking at Whirlwind bridge in September


- Gaylene thought that 8-10 players from lessons were likely to continue in RDBC


- Gaylene has submitted the invoice for advertising reimbursement to the District


- Ilsa Krukoff said that she is looking for people to present mini-lessons into the next couple 


  of months.

      8.5   Cards  
Sandy Bingaman sent a get well card to Dave Baron.  A condolence card was sent to Lyle Spencer on the loss of his wife.
9.0  Club Management  

      Sandy Bingaman reported on behalf of Jim Bingaman. 
-The ACBL is setting up a new scoring program.  This will need to be installed before the end 
of March.  He indicated that he did not think that game directors were experiencing issues 
with the current computer.  However, it has been reported that there are issues with use when 
preparing for the dealing machine. Jim suggested that if we were considering replacing the 
computer in the near future, doing so before the end of March might then be good timing.

Norma Barber will check with game directors re: any issues they perceive with the current 

computer.  She will send any input to Jim.  A specific decision can then be made at the March 
meeting. 
10.0  Tournament Chair
             Spring Thaw is April 7-10.  Joan Quinlan will chair.  Larry Hall will be in charge of 

             clean-up.  Others will be in place by next meeting.  Joan is in particular wanting to find 


people to be in charge of hospitality, which she and Leslie Mortin have been in charge of for 
some time.  
11.0   Date for the next meeting: Saturday March 19th , 2016 at 10:00 am
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